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FROM THE LEFT SEAT

Warm weather, melting snow in early February, and
still we are veiled with darkness. The days are getting
longer and it is time to fill the EAA calendar with events
planned for this summer. We received several requests
from members to plan fly to destination meetings last year.
In this newsletter, you will find dates for several planned
events. Mark your calendar for the annual Airstrip
Improvement weekend, Summer Picnic at Birchwood
Airport, and Saturday Morning Flight.

We are fortunate to have an additional Technical
Counselor join our chapter. Tom Lawhorn has offered his
expertise, composite materials, and will host a chapter
meeting in his shop. He plans to offer one or moie classes
on composite materials. Tom brings a wealth of knowl-
edge and will give us an opportunity to learn more about
composites. Welcome Tom! During my visit to Tom's
shop, I watched Tom for about |5 minutes repairing a fi-
berglass sled and learned several practical techniques work-
ing with fiberglass and resins. I look forward to learning
more from Tom.

Matt Freeman

Saturday Morning Flight
Meeting Time: 10:00 a.m.

Meeting Location: To be announced
Destination: To be announced

Dates: First Saturday of the month

June 7, July 5, August 2, and September 6

Backcountry Airstrip Improvements
June 14 & 15

June 21 & 22 (Alternate)

EAA Chapter 42 Annual Summer Picnic
Location: Birchwood Airport

Date: July 26
Time: Noon until the food is gone

NEXT MEETING

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, Feb. 25 at 7pm at
the shop of Tom Lawhorn at 3850 Westminster Way. As
Matt’s article says, Tom is a new technical counselor for
our chapter and a great resource for questions on com-
posite work. This meeting will be a great introduction to
working with fiberglass, epoxy, etc., and a good lead-in to
some hands-on workshops later this year.

Directions: From Tudor Rd, 1 block west of Boniface,
turn north on Checkmate and go to Wesleyan Dr. Turn left
and go to Queens Ct. Turn right to 3850 Westminster Way.
Or from Northern Lts Blvd, turn south on Wesleyan and
20 to Queens Ct, turn east (left) to Westminster to 3850.

MURPHY MOOSE

Our last meeting was held at the garage of Ron Kakeldy.
Ron and Paul Erickson are building a modified Murphy
Moose. The Murphy Moose is the big brother to the
Murphy Super Rebel. Both planes are all metal high wing
Beaver type planes. The Moose has numerous structural
modifications to allow engines in excess of the Super
Rebels 250HP allowable limit. Modifications include a
thicker windshield, strengthened wing attach points, longer
gear legs (to accommodate larger props), beefed up tail
feathers and more. Ron and Paul will be fitting their Moose
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Paul Erikson in Ron Kakeldy's Murphy Moose







